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East Greenwich School Committee Official Statement September 15, 2007
East Greenwich, RI.  September 15, 2007.  The School Committee and the teachers’ union met with a mediator for over 7 hours last evening, Friday, September 14, 2007.  Unfortunately, no agreement was reached as both sides are holding firm to their positions.  

We are gravely concerned that the teachers' union does not fully understand the impact of recent state legislation on our budget.  Our latest proposal still requires us to eliminate programs, both academic and extra-curricular, as well as approximately 16 teachers, which we fear will have a devastating impact on our children and their education.  The School Committee desperately wants to avoid decimating our children’s’ educational program any further.  

We worked very hard to offer a fair proposal that insures teachers, especially those paying additional health insurance costs, would not suffer a pay cut and receive a fair but modest salary increase over the next three years.  Unfortunately, this is at the expense of more staff and program losses for our students.  The union has not been satisfied with this effort.  

We felt, and the mediator agreed, that little progress can be made until there is a better understanding of the overall financial situation. The mediator did not schedule our next meeting until October 9th.  It is also our understanding that the state union representative is out of town until that time.  In the meantime, we intend to discuss holding a public forum on the impact of current state legislation on our contract negotiations and on our children’s’ education.   A date will be determined within the next week.
The School Committee understands and respects the collective bargaining process and recognizes that the teachers’ union is working to insure that their members are fairly compensated for their efforts.  In turn, the School Committee wants to be fair to our teachers while insuring a quality education program that is in the best interests of our children.

 

The School Committee has received many inquiries from parents and the media about teachers initiating a “work to rule” job action.  It is our understanding that the teachers' union has not called a 'work to rule' or 'contract compliance' action.  We are grateful that the union is acting in a responsible manner and not allowing their dissatisfaction with the contract negotiations to affect the students.  Unless they inform us to the contrary, we expect all teachers to perform their duties as they have done in a non-work to rule environment.  If we find that an individual teacher has acted in any way that is harmful to our children, swift action will be taken to address that individual.  If a parent, student or teacher believes they have been negatively impacted by a ‘contract compliance’ action, they should report this immediately to the principal, superintendent’s office or a School Committee member.  
In addition, we strongly discourage any negative comments or actions directed toward any individual teacher.  Our district holds our teachers in high regard and will not tolerate any negative action taken against them as individuals or against their profession.
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